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Dear TCS Colleagues, 

Time sure flies and we are almost at the middle of 2019 al-

ready!  For university faculty members and students, the end-May to  

July months would bring some welcome respite from the busy semes-

ter schedule!  For our colleagues who work in museums and other or-

ganizations, the middle of the year is another milestone to mark the passage of yet another six months.  

But, most importantly, for our TCS members, it is also the time of the year for our TCS Mid-Year 

Meeting, which is hosted by Hong Kong for the first time.  Many of us will be descending upon our 

hosts at the scenic campus of The Chinese University of Hong Kong in Shatin, New Territories, over-

looking Tolo Harbour from 26 to 30 May.  The organizing committee, headed by Chu Ka Hou, has 

worked tirelessly to put together a packed academic program with six plenary speakers.  In addition, the 

organizers have arranged four special excursions to the Mai Po Nature Reserve (Hong Kong’s “Bird 

Paradise”), Hoi Ha Wan Marine Park, Ocean Park Hong Kong and Hong Kong’s UNESCO Global 

Geopark. We are indeed, looking forward to a great conference to kick off our ‘mid-year break’ in 

Hong Kong at the end of May! 

I hope to see some of you in Austin, Texas for our General Business Meeting associated with the 

Society for Integrative and Comparative Biology (SICB) in January 2020 (3-7) where I will be offi-

cially handing the baton over to Ingo Wehrtmann (current President-Elect).  Our 2020 TCS Mid-Year 

Meeting will be hosted by our colleagues in South America (Santos City, Brazil) from 27-30 Septem-

ber; so mark those dates on your calendar!  The 2021 SICB will be held in Washington, D.C. in January 

(3-7), with the 2021 TCS Mid-Year Meeting will be organized by our European colleagues from 5-8 

July in Paris, France.  Phoenix, Arizona will be the venue for the 2022 SICB and the ICC X will then be 

hosted by our southern hemisphere colleagues in New Zealand (Wellington). 

We hope that by having our meetings hosted by countries in different continents, more of our 

TCS members would be able to make it to at least one of them such that we can be better acquainted.  

However, if you are unable to attend any of these meetings, but have ideas on how we can improve and 

broaden TCS, please feel free to contact me or any of the TCS board members [http://

www.thecrustaceansociety.org/society-officers].  Also, please engage your regional governor on how 

TCS can make local improvements in your region as well as at our international levels.  Our President-

Elect, Ingo Wehrtmann, will also be on the lookout for members who would be willing to serve on the 

TCS Board as our 2019 Elections will be held in the last quarter of this year.   

 

        continues next page…. 
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Carrie Schweitzer 

Thomas Shirley 
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Christopher Tudge 

Jose Luis Villalobos Hiriart 
 

 

from previous page…. 

Last but not least, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our TCS officers for their contribu-

tions in the past six months (since our last ‘report’) and look forward to their continual support of our society’s 

activities and events.  See you in Hong Kong soon for our Mid-Year Meeting! 

 

With appreciation, 

Shirley 
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The Crustacean Society Board Members, 2019 

President 

Shirley Lim 

Nanyang Technical University, Singapore 

email: shirley.lim@nie.edu.sg 

 

President-elect 

Ingo Wehrtmann 

Universidad de Costa Rica, Costa Rica 

email: ingowehrtmann@gmx.de 

 

Past-President 

Brian Tsukimura 

California State University, Fresno, USA 

email: briant@csufresno.edu 

 

Treasurer 

Jason Williams 

Hofstra University, New York, USA 

email: jason.d.williams@hofstra.edu 

 

Secretary 

Sarah Gerken 

University of Alaska, Anchorage, USA 

email: gerken.uaa@gmail.com 

 

Editor-in-Chief, Journal of Crustacean Biology 

Peter Castro 

California Polytechnic University, Pomona, USA 

email: jcb@cpp.edu  

 

Business Manager 

Brett Burk 

Burk & Associates, Virginia, USA 

email: BBurk@BurkInc.com  

 

Program Officer 

Benny Chan 

Academia Sinica, Taiwan 

email: chankk@gate.sinica.edu.tw  

 

Executive SICB Liaison Officer 

John Zardus 

The Citadel, South Carolina, USA 

email: john.zardus@citadel.edu 

 

Asian Governor 

Tohru Naruse 

University of the Ryukyus, Japan 

naruse@lab.u-ryukyu.ac.jp  

 

European Governor 

Carola Becker 

Humboldt-Universität zu Berlin, Germany 

email: carolabecker.germany@gmail.com  

 

Indo-Pacific Governor 

Rachael Peart 

Rachael.Peart@niwa.co.nz  

 

Latin American Governor 

Alexandre Oliveira de Almeida 

University of Pernambuco, Brazil 

aoalmeida.ufpe@gmail.com  

 

North American Governor 

Heather Bracken-Grissom 

heather.bracken@gmail.com  

The Ecdysiast is published twice yearly in May and November and it is available in electronic form at 

http://www.thecrustaceansociety.org/ecdysiast. All the past issues are also available from the same web site. 

Submissions for the May newsletter should be received by mid March, while those for the November newsletter 

should be received by mid September. All types of crustacean related contributions are encouraged, including an-

nouncements of upcoming workshops and meetings, regional updates, meeting summaries (with photos!), new pub-

lications and any other crustacean news. 

 

Send all material directly to the editor: 

Kelly Merrin,  

kellymerrin@hotmail.com 
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The Chinese Crustacean Society  

Liaison Officer: Jianhai Xiang 

CAS Institute of Oceanology, China 

email: jhxiang@qdio.ac.cn 

 

International Association of Astacology  

Liaison Officer: Tadashi Kawai 

Wakkanai Fisheries Research Institute, Hokkaido, 

Japan email: tadashikawai8@gmail.com 

 

The Brazilian Crustacean Society  

Liaison Officer: Fernando Mantelatto 

University of São Paulo, Brazil 

email: flmantel@usp.br 

 

The Carcinological Society of Japan  

Liaison Officer: Akira Asakura 

Seto Marine Biological Laboratory, Kyoto 

University, Japan 

email: asakura.akira.6w@kyoto-u.ac.jp 

 

The World Association of Copepodologists 

Liaison Officer: Rony J. Huys 

Natural History Museum, London, UK 

email: r.huys@nhm.ac.uk 

 

International Research Group on Ostracoda 

Liaison Officer: Renate Matzke-Karasz 

University Munich, Germany 

email: r.matzke@lrz.uni-muenchen.de 

 

 

Latinoamerican Carcinologist Association 

Liaison Officer: Michel Hendrickx 

Unidad Academica Mazatlan, Mazatlan, Mexico 

email: michel@ola.icmyl.unam.mx 

 

Colloquium Crustacea Decapoda Mediterranea 

Group  

Liaison Officer: Enrique Macpherson 

Centro de Estudios Avanzados de Blanes, Spain 

email: macpherson@ceab.csic.es 

 

Terrestrial Isopod Biologists Group 

Liaison Officer: Jasna Strus 

University of Ljubljana, Slovenia 

email: jasna.strus@bf.uni-lj.si 

 

Large Branchiopod Working Group  

Liaison Officer: D. Christopher Rogers 

Kansas University, Kansas 

email: branchiopod@gmail.com 

 

Amphipod Group  

Liaison Officer: Wim Vader 

Tromsø Museum, Norway 

email: wim.vader@uit.no 

 

German Carcinologist Group  

Liaison Officer:  

Currently vacant 

The Crustacean Society Liaison Officers, 2019 
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Treasurer’s Report for May, 2019 

 

 

As of April, TCS had 270 renewed members (136 online members, 53 print and online members, 

19 patron members, and 62 student members). This number is down from previous years at this time, so please 

check membership and renew if needed! Please also encourage your colleagues and students to join; particu-

larly students since they are the future of TCS and can take advantage of our research and travel awards.  

The Executive Committee of TCS (President Shirley Lim, President-Elect Ingo Wehrtmann, Past-

President Brian Tsukimura, Treasurer Jason Williams, Secretary Sarah Gerken, and Program Officer Benny 

Chan) recently voted to approve the Oxford University Press (OUP) proposed institutional rate increase of 5% 

for JCB in 2020. In addition, the Executive Committee is reviewing a proposed increase in Author Processing 

Charges (APC) that is designed to help JCB move in a sustainable direction under increased pressure towards 

Open Access. Finally, we are monitoring the reduced revenue from page charges at JCB.  For 2018, page 

charges are down by ~$28K from the previous year ($46,775 in 2017 and $18,442 in 2018). This is due, in 

large part, to authors taking advantage of the guidelines that allow page charges to be waived when at least 

half of the authors of a manuscript are TCS members at the time of submission. Although OUP profit share for 

JCB is projected to go up in future years, that may be offset by reduced income from page charges. Thus, the 

Executive Committee will have to continue examining the impacts on the TCS budget in 2019 and beyond; 

ultimately, we may need to reconsider current JCB guidelines.  

Thankfully, TCS investments continue to do well, with our Schwab accounts totaling approximately 

US$584K. The Executive Committee will begin working on the proposed budget for 2020 and I will submit 

that for the fall issue of the Ecdysiast.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jason Williams 

 

Follow The Crustacean Society on social media 

 

@TheCrustaceanSociety 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

@CrustaceanSoci2 
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Dear TCS and carcinological community members 

 

We are pleased to announce the XI Brazilian Crustacean Congress (CBC) and The Crustacean Society (TCS) 

Summer Meeting, to be held in Santos, São Paulo state, Brazil on 27-30th September 2020. The main purpose 

of the organizing committee is to lead a high-quality conference, as seen in previous versions of the CBC and 

TCS events. The theme for this conference is ‘Tradition and Innovation: Integrative Approaches to Crusta-

cean Studies’. We hope you all know and have a different vision of the Brazilian region of Santos and São 

Paulo state, with activities that show the beauty and importance of its marine ecosystems for crustacean biodi-

versity. 

 

The XI CBC.TCS.SANTOS web page is under construction yet, but soon will be accessed on www.cbc-

tcs.com. Information about this event can be obtained in the profiles of our social networks: 1) Instagram: 

cbc.tcs.santos; 2) Twitter: cbctcs; and 3) Facebook: cbc.tcs.santos. The program of the congress is already in 

preparation too. In this regard, we would like to invite our colleagues to give suggestions about potential par-

ticipants who they would like to see at the event and whose research is related to the theme of the congress. 

We would also like to point out that the organizing committee is working at its utmost to bring everyone a high

-level conference, not only scientifically but also in cultural and social events. Therefore, we invite everyone to 

attend this event and hope to see you in September 2020 at the XI Brazilian Crustacean Congress and The 

Crustacean Society Summer Meting in Santos, SP, Brazil. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rogério Caetano da Costa (rogerio.c.costa@unesp.br) 

Marcelo Antonio Amaro Pinheiro (marcelo.pinheiro@unesp.br)  

Chairman of the Organizing Committee 

http://www.cbc-tcs.com
http://www.cbc-tcs.com
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CRUST-L@VIMS.EDU, the Discussion List for Crustacea 

CRUST-L@VIMS.EDU is the email listserver for those interested in Crustacea. It is an informal scientific fo-

rum for discussion on all aspect of the Crustacea.  CRUST-L is a moderated, open list, but you have to be a 

member to post messages to it. It has around 850 members that span a wealth of knowledge! You can sub-

scribe or unsubscribe to the list by following the links below. Use CRUST-L@VIMS.EDU to post messages to 

CRUST-L. The sympa software includes several features such as searchable archives, and a digest mode for 

intermittent mailings. If you have trouble with your subscription or settings, send a help request to 

jeff@vims.edu.  

 

How to subscribe to list: 

https://lists.vims.edu/wws/help/user#subscribe 

How to unsubscribe from list: 

https://lists.vims.edu/wws/help/user#unsubscribe 

 


